WILD ROSELAND
Minutes of meeting 18th July 2016

Present: Colin H, Nick c, Sarah V, Jane D, Carol H, Sue P, Keith F, Alayne B, 
Apologies: David and Jo Hall, Dave Hargreaves

Chair: In the absence of David and Jo Hall, Nick Coppin chaired the meeting and Colin Hastings took notes

PREVIOUS MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING
No comments or corrections received.  No matters arising not already covered in the agenda.
FINANCES

The meeting studied DH’s summary of the finances and felt that they looked encouraging.
WILDFLOWER GROUP

DH had circulated an update. Need to decide policy on native (local) vs general seeds as homes for pollinators/wildlife. Different sites could have different objectives. Need volunteer effort in the short term to prepare the sites before the autumn. Could we ask Phil Green/Jamie Trounce/Ben Taylor if they could remove topsoil with their machinery?
Might we get the schools involved? How can this be related to the National Curriculum?

HOMES FOR WILDLIFE

KF needs help to get two owl boxes up a tree. Ask Conrad Birnie or Giles? If they would lend a harness. Need to do risk assessment for insurance purposes. Alayne B has insurance and will help.

HABITAT SURVEY

Ongoing. Graham Webb is liaising closely with the Hedgerow group to tie different sources of data together.
HEDGEROW SURVEY

The workshop was a great success. There were six attendees. They are now out there walking the hedges! Alayne B and Graham W are doing Veryan, Mary Asfour is doing St Just, and Carol H is doing Ruan LH. (117 different varieties spotted so far). Found that it is good doing it in pairs. Also felt that we should try to survey at different times of year perhaps.
Need more volunteers….hopes that more will emerge from the summer events. Especially good if we could identify farmers/land owners and their families who might want to do it. Should consider offering training over the winter so that everyone is ready to go in the Spring.

What will we be doing with the data? 
· Might Ecology/Geography undergrads at Tremough/Exeter be interested in our data? 
· Jane D suggested a compendium or book about “Flowers of Wild Roseland)
· Graham Webb working on integrating the data into ORKS/ERCCIS
WALKS AND TALKS

Needs a coordinator to put together a year-round programme, perhaps monthly. KF will ask the National Trust how many people they get on their walks.
Alayne wants to include a Nature Walk in the next Roseland Festival (end April/first week of May 2017). KF offered to do it.
SUMMER EVENTS

CH outlined the arrangements for the gazebo and presented the final logo, banner and leaflet design that was now at the printers.  General agreement that this all looked good.  The rota for manning the events was tabled and attendees requested to fill in the gaps.

Discussion about raising money via the events. At the NP Steering Group David Giles had suggested a donations box which had worked well for the Community Transport. Will make the owl box the donation box.
Also discussed what we could sell. Agreed that we would ask 50p for the wildflower seed packets by way of a donation.

CH asked to check if brochure was on recycled paper. (He checked and the answer is that it is on FSC Certified paper which is sustainable which is the key point). 

VOLUNTEERS

We need to do a list of specific short term needs so that we can focus on using the summer events to try and encourage people to put themselves forward.
INCORPORATION
At DH’s request, NC outlined the need for the WR Group to have a constitution at some time in the near future, in order to access funding sources.  There are various forms this could take and we will need to look into the pros and cons of these.  Can we piggy back on the Ruan Reading Room which is a charity? Concern that WR should not be identified with just one part of the Roseland. We need to clarify what the basic criteria are required by major funders. Might we ask Esmee Fairbairn Foundation for advice? (Julian German has lots of experience of different forms of incorporation and would help out). 
AOB

Roseland Online Nature Notes

Sarah V asked for help in writing stuff. We need people to share  the task of producing a monthly article. Also need to ask each sub group to send some basic info about what they are doing to go on the information part of the page. Could we also use the text of the new brochure on the new Roseland Online WR page?
Include Tregony in WR

Given that the WR Group was not formally linked to the Neighbourhood Plan and thus did not necessarily have to follow the same boundaries, there was a suggestion that we could consider including Tregony parish. They have shown great interest and the Sports Club has offered WR use of its meeting room.  Tregony is the ‘Gateway to the Roseland’ and culturally a part of it, so this makes sense.  A future meeting will consider this (linked to incorporation?). 
Meeting closed at 1145

NEXT MEETING: 19th September 2016
